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MUNDY ROAD ELEMENTARY


SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 43 (COQUITLAM)

2200 Austin Avenue,  Coquitlam, B.C.    V3K 3S1 

Telephone:  (604) 936-4271     Fax:  (604) 936-9627                                                                                                                                                                                          
Dear Mundy Road Students and Parents:






     September 4, 2007
On behalf of the staff of Mundy Road elementary I would like to take this opportunity to welcome everyone back for this new school year.  We hope that you have had a most relaxing and enjoyable summer and that you are ready to face the many challenges that the 2007/2008 school year will have to offer.  A special welcome goes out to our first year Kindergarten students, who are no doubt very excited at the prospect of starting school and to the new students and their families who have recently joined our school community. 

We have one new addition to our staff as we welcome Ms. Mary Wycherley who will be enrolling a Grade 1 class.  She brings a wealth of experience and enthusiasm to our school, having spent 23 years teaching in the Coquitlam School District.  Her first teaching assignment, in fact, was here at Mundy Road Elementary.

While we have some fine-tuning to do on our class lists due to an influx of new registrations over the summer, we will endeavour to have students placed in the new classrooms as soon as possible.  Traditionally we have students enter into their new classes by the Wednesday of the first week, but this may not be possible this year, as there is a possibility that we may have to create a new division at the Intermediate level.  While we have been able to avoid doing this over the years, it is common practice in many schools throughout the District to not have students enter their new classes until the second week of school, after enrolment issues are settled.  On Wednesday, September 5th, students will once again report to their last year’s classrooms.  We had a number of parent requests for student placements at the end of last year.  While these requests receive consideration, please appreciate that it is not possible to honour them all.  A great deal of time, effort and thought goes into preparation of class lists, and a wide variety of considerations are addressed.  Most notably, the implementation of Bill 33 last year – new legislation on class size and composition – has had a great impact on how classes are organized.  In the end, we believe that all of our class organizations will provide positive learning opportunities for your children.  We will greatly appreciate your cooperation and patience in this regard.
As you will notice, the construction work that was begun back in June on the replacement of our school’s heating system is still going on.  While the construction crew worked very diligently over the summer, there were some unforeseen delays, and the work is not yet completed.  The contractors will continue to work through September to complete the project, with the vast majority of the work being done after school, evenings and on weekends to minimize disruption to staff and students.  In the end, our patience will be rewarded with a vastly improved heating and ventilation system for our students and staff!  Many thanks to the extra caretaking crews that have worked so hard over the past week, and over the long weekend to have our school ready for today’s opening!

Once the students are settled into their new classes, there will be a number of important information and permission forms sent home to be completed over the next few weeks, as well as schools fees to collect.  We ask, please, that you take the time to read and complete them carefully, and to return them as promptly as possible.

For those families who pre-ordered school supply kits in June, these are available for pickup at the office starting today.

Yours truly,
R. Boss, Principal


